
Netherlands Telegraphy Club

Here is the summary of the NTC QSO party held on November 18, 2021.
15 NTC members were active, we received 14 logs. 97 QSOs with 6 different countries were 
made. Most QSOs were on 80 meters, 5 were on 40 meters. PG6NTC had not been active this 
time. Here are the results, calls are sorted alphabetically:

Call QSOs Points
DK9HE 10 19
DL1DXL 12 24
DL1LAF 3 6
DL4FDM 1 2
F6JOE 7 13
OK2BMA 6 12
PA0JLS 9 17
PA0SIM 8 16
PA3DBS 5 10
PA3EEG 5 10
PA3HEN 5 9
PA7RA 6 11
PC4Y 6 12
PG4I 14 26

A lot of new participants this time: DK9HE, DL1DXL, DL1LAF, PA0JLS and PC4Y. Andy DK9HE 
joined the NTC just a few hours before the QSO party. Welcome to all! 
As predicted by our forecast, 80 meter was the best band to use. However, there were some 
groundwave QSO’s on 40 meters between PA stations. Also, 4O3RB was logged by PG4I and 
W8FJ by F6JOE.
Please submit a complete log if you can: date, time, reports, frequency, name and exchanged NTC
numbers have to be included.

Continued on the next page...



After 3 parties we have the follow scoring:

Call Points
PG4I 37
PA0SIM 34
PA3DBS 32
PA7RA 32
OK2BMA 27
DL1DXL 24
F6JOE 21
PA3EEG 20
DK9HE 19
PA0JLS 17
DL4FDM 13
PC4Y 12
PA0CMU 12
PA3HEN 9
DL1LAF 6
PA4OES 6
DM4RW 2

We hope to you in the next QSO party on Thursday December 16, 2021!


